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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

We have made it to the end of an eventful, challenging and inspiring Spring Term.  
Today we say good-bye to Ms Butler. We thank her for all her hard work, her kindness, her dedication 
to the children and their families, to the staff of Chalkhill Primary School and to the wider community. 
For over a decade, she has been an educator at our school and she has touched so many hearts. I am 
sure you will join the school in with wishing her well for the future.  
 

Last week, Ms Whittingham baked some amazing 
cupcakes to raise funds for our Neurodiversity Support 
Programme. We managed to raise £150. Thank you for all 
your support. 
Yesterday, Ms Gracio and Ms Whittingham organised an 
amazing Colour Fun Run, which was enjoyed by all.  
Thank you so much to all the parents who donate £1.  
We managed to raise £141 yesterday.  
 

At the start of this week, our amazing musicians presented their Spring concert.  
The musical talent in our school is truly remarkable. I would like to thank Mr Rose and Brent Music 
service for their inspirational teaching, patience and enthusiasm in their support of our pupils. Thank 
you also to the parents of our talented musicians for supporting your children to practice at home.  
Monday evening the drama club presented their showcase. The drama team have added a write-up 
about their performance for your information. The children have been preparing for this performance 
since October half term. It was moving to see how their enjoyment and hard work culminated in a 
fantastic performance.  
 

Today, Year 4 presented the Easter assembly to a packed hall of students and parents.  
I always admire the student performers for their courage and poise when presenting a play to all.  
The year 4 children spoke so well, they remembered their lines, they performed with expression and 
they sang with gusto. A truly moving performance. Thank you to all the parents who attended the 
assembly today. I am grateful to you all for your support of your children and the wider Chalkhill 
Community.  
 

I hope that all the whole of our school community is able to enjoy a well deserved rest.  
I am hoping for some spring warmth and sunshine. We return to school on Monday, 15th April 2024. 
The gates will open at 08:30 hours as usual for soft start. Just a gentle reminder that all children should 
be in their classroom, at their desk by 08:45 hours (not walking through the gate at this time) ready to 
learn. It would be wonderful to reduce the number of late arrivals in the summer term.  
 

On Tuesday, 16th April 2024, Year 5C with the support from Ms Mallek and Mr Cremin will be 
presenting an Eid assembly. Parents are welcome to attend. There will be no Friday assembly in the 
first week back. The Eid assembly will be followed by a special Eid breakfast that Ms Mallek has kindly 
organised with the kitchen staff to celebrate Eid in school.  
 

Eid Mubarak to all our Muslim families celebrating in the holidays. Happy Easter to all our Christian 
families celebrating over the weekend. I wish you all some joyous family time and look forward to 
seeing you on the 15th April ready for the summer term.  
 
Best wishes to all. 
Mrs Shanker 
 
 
 

Thursday 28th March 2024 



 

‘Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility’  
 

Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to  
keeping our  children and school community safe.  
If you have a concern regarding any children or adult 
please contact us immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school 
hours, please contact:   

Brent Family Front Door - Tel: 020 8937 4300  
or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  

 

Mrs Butler (Designated Safeguard Lead)  

 

 

 

 

 

    Thursday 28th March 2024 

Parking outside the school 
 

Parents/Carers we request that you do not park outside the 

school gates.  Stopping the car in the middle of the road to 

drop off  children blocks the road.  

This causes danger to yourself, your child/children and  

other members of our community.  

When you drop your child/children to school by car, please, 

park up somewhere safely, turn off your engine and walk 

your child/children into school.  

We kindly request that you are respectful to our neighbours 

and other families in our school community.    

       Thank you. 

Page 2  

 

Half-term 
 

Thursday 29th March-Friday 12th April 2024 
 

Back to school Monday 15th April 2024 8.45am 

Week commencing  

28th March 2024 
 

 goes to:  

5A 

   96% 
Attendance 

 

 

Whole school attendance 
92.1% 

 

We always aim to be above 96% 

 

The Neuro diversity  

Colour Run and                                    

Comic Relief   

     raised a combined of 
 

Total £291.29 

Dates For Your Diary 

Tuesday 16th April  - 5C Assembly 

 & Eid Breakfast  for the children 

Parents Forum 

Thursday 25th April-9.00am in the KS1 Hall 
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